

NOTES & NEWS

May 21, 2020 No. 41

GINNIE MAE NOTES AND NEWS is published by Ginnie Mae's Office of Issuer & Portfolio Management. For more information, please contact your Account Executive directly or at 202-708-1535.

This publication will be used periodically to provide reminders or further information about Ginnie Mae programs, as well as notification of upcoming training events or conference calls of interest to Issuers. Please note, APMs (All Participants Memoranda) will continue to be the formal communication device used to announce and implement official policy changes to Ginnie Mae's Mortgage-Backed Securities (MBS) programs. If you have any comments or suggestions on how to make this publication more informative and helpful, please contact your Account Executive directly.

www.ginniemae.gov

Temporary Assignment of Electronic Identification Number (EIN)

In consideration of extenuating circumstances related to Coronavirus (COVID-19), please make note of the below information:

Many Issuers have reported delays in obtaining EINs from the IRS. To maintain uninterrupted securitization operations, Issuers without a sufficient supply of EINs should contact the GNMA helpdesk at (800) 234-4662 or email ginniemae1@bnymellon.com for assistance.

Temporary EINs will be assigned by GNMA in order to provide for continued securitization and liquidity within the MBS market .



451 Seventh Street S.W., B-133 Washington, D.C. 20410 (202) 708-1535 The purpose of this document is to convey program news and notes only. All terms and conditions of the MBS programs are in the applicable Guaranty Agreement and the Guide. Where there is any inconsistency between this document and the applicable Guaranty Agreement or the Guide, the provisions of the applicable Guaranty Agreement or the Guide will govern.